
Hand in Hand 
Friday 25th April 2025 

NoƟce: Roskear School distributes fliers and magazines offering family services or posts details of local acƟviƟes on the newsleƩer. 
Whilst we think that parents might like the informaƟon and find it useful, the school does not necessarily  endorse these services.  

Learning together for a better future 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

I was so pleased to see all the children return to us on Tuesday bright eyed and bushy 
tailed. I had really missed them. This week has been a hive of acƟvity with everyone 
geƫng back to their learning. I cannot believe that before we know it we will be breaking 
up for the summer and saying farewell to our fabulous Year 6 children. It would be great if 
in the remaining weeks all the children could have a big push at home with their reading. 
Reading is such an important skill for life and opens the door to educaƟon and the world. 
Please help by encouraging your child to read each day.  

I wish you all a relaxing and sun filled weekend and look forward to seeing many of you at 
Trevithick Day tomorrow.  Take care. 
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Ask your Year 4, 
5 or 6  
children to tell 
you what they 
learnt from  
Police officers, 
Tom and Sam,  
about ‘The 
Smart RulesÕ  

Working together to keep children safe  
On Wednesday this week we were visited by Tom and Sam – two local police officers from 
our community. The officers spoke to all Year 4,5 & 6 children about internet safety and 
hate crime. The children learnt about the age limits of different apps as well as the  
differences between bullying and hate crime and the legal implications of both.  

Many children were 
shocked to learn about 
some of the age limits 
of certain apps,  
therefore we have  
published them here 
for your reference. 



CALENDAR  (addiƟons in red)        

26.04.2025—Trevithick Day 

06.05.25—School Photography Company to take sibling photos only 

19-21st May—Yr 6 London ResidenƟal 

4-6th June Yr 4 Porthpean ResidenƟal 

11-13th June—Yr 5 BF Adventure ResidenƟal 

16-17th June—Yr 3 Camp Kernow ResidenƟal 

23.07.25 - Inset Day—School closed to pupils 

Nursery have enjoyed 
listening to the story of 

“Goldilocks and the 3 bears” this week.  We have 
played with porridge in different sized bowls, 

made bear paƩerns and even drew our favourite 
part of the 
story. We 

would love to 
retell the story 
at home with 
you, so please 

ask us what 
happens and 

we will be able 
to tell you – 

children don’t 
forget to use 
your funny 

voices! 

 KS1 Book Of The Week: Look Up! 
Author: Nathan Byron  
AR Book Level: 3.5  
Rocket is on a mission to get everyone to look up and see a meteor shower.  

 KS2 Book Of The Week: The Shark Caller  
Author: Zillah Bethell  
AR Book Level: 3.8 
Blue Wing wants to be a shark caller, but must befriend infuriating newcomer 
Maple instead. They are too angry to become friends at first, but when the 
tide breathes the promise of treasure, they must journey together to the 
bottom of the ocean together. 
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PosiƟon Class  % AƩend Number of  
Late pupils 

1st Poldhu 97.6 1 

2nd Falmouth 97.3 3 

3rd St. Piran 96.3 2 

4th Portreath 95.8 1 

4th Coverack 95.8 1 

5th St. Blazey 95 0 

6th Porthcurno 94.8 4 

7th Chapel Porth 94.2 0 

7th Newlyn 94.2 0 

8th Gwithian 94.1 2 

9th Helston 94 1 

10th Marazion 93.8 3 

10th Truro 93.8 0 

11th St. Petroc 84.9 0 
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w/e 04.04.25 
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WEEKLY  
ATTENDANCE DATA   

This year’s target is  

96%     
Congratulations to  

Poldhu 
who came  

1st 
this week. 

This week 
we have 

been 
reactivating 

our 
knowledge 

of 
continents and oceans. We located Africa on a globe and 

discussed what the climate might be. For our stunning start 
we listened to some African music and looked 

at some of the instruments we could hear. We then made our 
own drums and played them to the music.  

 

Roskear Readers—Termly Work Count 
It has been another great term for reading here at Roskear School. Every week in 

school, we celebrate the word count, both whole class and individual children. At the 
end of every half term, each child with the highest word count across the school and 

the child with the highest number of tests passed are awarded a prize. So, all you 
readers out there get reading and passing those quizzes.  

This TermÕs Class Word Count 
1st place:      2nd place:            3rd place:     

This TermÕs Class Word Count Winners: 
Portreath:      Marazion:      Coverack:   
Truro:       Falmouth:         Newlyn:    
St Blazey:      St Piran:       Helston:   
St Petroc:   



 

 

Marleah in Porthcurno class for 
super ideas and dancing during 

wake and shake! 

This week during English, year 4 have been learning a warning tale. They have looked     
carefully at the features and have been concentrating on story openers. They have written 
their own story openers using time,  weather, place, who, where, when and what to draw the 

reader in. Children then challenged themselves to see if they could write their opening   
paragraph in a different order.  

 

 

 

CongratulaƟons to Kiaralee 
in Year 4 for her                

performance while         
compeƟng in show jumping. 

Kiaralee rode her horse at 
the Breague and Germoe 

bridleways associaƟon   
compeƟƟon. 

She finished in 3rd place 
overall – her highest        

posiƟon in jumping so far! 

Well done Kiaralee, we can’t 
wait to hear about your next 

event! 



Congratulations to the following 
pupils who achieved   

‘Star of the week’   

  

 

 

 

 

 



Menu for week commencing Monday 28th April  

 

 

 


